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Money 

 

Placing an order with 
American Frame not only 
accents your artwork, it also 
earns money for Garden State 
Watercolor Society. 

Each quarter, American Frame 
sends us a check for 5% of the 
total amount our members pur-
chase from them. Earn money 
for us while framing your lat-
est masterpiece. Get your 
catalog today... 

'I 800 537 0944 a tg_ifg•  
vire w americanframe.com  

call 
now 
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Officers 
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2nd Vice-President 
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Newsletter 
Data Base Administrator 
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Accountant 
Hospitality 
Fall Workshop Chair 
Website Coordinator 
Member at Large 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Barbara March 
Carole Bleistein 
Jennifer Cadoff 
Connie Gray 
Lucy Graves McVicker 
Livy Glaubitz 

STANDLNG COMMITTEES 
Carolyn Peterson 
Marge Chavooshian 
Diana Wilkoc Patton 
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Annette Novoa 
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Karen Bannister 
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of the National Endowment for the Arts, and by funds from the Mercer County Cultural and Heritage Commission. 

Message from the President continued 

The GSWS Eighth Annual Associate Exhibition will he held at 
the Triangle Art Center Gallery from October 16 through 
November 20, 2004, with receiving of artwork on October 9. 
Prospectuses will be mailed out late August. 

I trust that those of you who renewed your membership dues 
in time to he included in our Membership Roster, were as 
pleased as we were to present our beautiful 2004 anniversary 
edition, featuring the artwork of Dagmar Tribble. I would like to 
thank Marthe Tribble McKinnon for gathering some of her 
mother's works for us to select and photograph, Also thanks to 
our new Membership Chairperson, Carolyn Peterson, who has 
been doing an outstanding job! 

I hope that most of you have taken the time to view our 
Members' Exhibit at Capital Health at Mercer. Many thanks to 
Carole Bleistein and Jennifer Cadoff, who chaired the exhibit with 
me. Please see the inside article. Also, please don't miss a 
wonderful opportunity to paint fabulous florals with Janet Walsh, 

AWS at our Fall Workshop. Notices will he forthcoming and 
inquires may he made to Joan McKinney, workshop Chair, 
(908) 722-5140. 

GSWS needs your help! We have a wonderful and dedicated 
Board, but we do not have enough members willing to take on 
positions of leadership. This means not only volunteering for one 
day but taking on the responsibility of chairing our standing 
committees on up to becoming involved in the presidency tract. 
This is the time for you to give something back to your 
organization and to be deeply rewarded in the process. 
I welcome your inquires and would he glad to discuss various 
options with you. Please call me at (856) 596-7747 or E-mail 
BJM1001@aol.com. 

I wish everyone a wonderful summer and 1 shall look forward to 
seeing you at our future events, 

Barbara March. President 



     

MERCER COUNTY ARTS SHOWCASE 

   

     

Left to right. Carole Bleistein, 1st me, pm.. 
Barbara March. president & Carolyn Peterson. Membership. 

On May 22, 2004, from 11 am until 5 pm, the Mercer County 
Arts Showcase was held at Grounds For Sculpture. Co-sponsored 

by Mercer County Cultural & Heritage Commission and Grounds 

for Sculpture. and assisted by a ‘grant from the Delaware River 

Region Tourism Council, the Showcase was conceived as a was 

to develop exciting new opportunities for arts, cultural, and 
historical organizations in Mercer County by spotlighting their 
individual efforts to create awareness of programs, services, and 
educational outreach opportunities to local and non-local 
residents. The opportunity was there to network with each other 
as well as reach members of the public. 

President Barbara March, First Vice-president Carole 
Bleisteim and Membership Chairwoman Carolyn Peterson were 

there to acquaint all with our own Garden State Watercolor 
Society. In the wonderful surroundings of Grounds for 

Sculpture, with all its fascinating vignettes and sculpture 
groupings, Barbara, Carol, and Carolyn spoke with interested 

folks, answering queries, and otherwise promoting GSWS. The 
Mercer County Arts Showcase thus hoped to increase the 

visibility of the County of Mercer, and promote cultural tourism 

within the tri-gate area. 

AMONG THE MANY ART WEB-SITES 
You have probably visited different art websites. I thought I 

might just add a few. You have probably gone to 
www.cheap joes.com  and www.dickblick.com. You 
may have visited GSWS Associate Member Russ 
Johnson's www.newamgallery.com  and our own 
www,geocities.com/gardenstatewatercolorsociety/,  but 
have you gone to www.danielsmith.comfwatercolors.litm? 
You might want to get suggestions from some of their articles or 
you might be tempted to purchase some interesting new colors 
like Minnesota Pipestone, Quinacridone gold, or juicy and 
gorgeous Natural Sleeping Beauty Turquoise Genuine. Their 
turquoise, the highest grade "Ls found closest to the earth's 
surface, where environmental factors have enhanced the 
structure to gemstone quality and deepened the tonal richness 
to a remarkable blue.-  I like their really yummy colors as well  

as their names. You will also End Internet Specials at that 

website as well. 

Have you ever visited www. c u rrys .com/index. asp ? They have 

an excellent "Artists lips" Newsletter. The recent issue had 
articles on Encaustic Painting by Chris Garrido, Creating Limited 

Edition Prints by the Giclee Method, by Peter Dulls, and 

Stretching Watercolor Paper by Curry's. The articles come 

replete with accompanying color photos, which are most 
helpful. This art supplies company has been in business since 
1911 and they too have online specials. 

Actually you'll find online specials at many of our favorite art 
supply distributors, but the two mentioned above have some 
great articles as well. Explore when on can make some time! 

FAB FLORAL WORKSHOP COMING SOON! 
By now you all have received the announcement and 

reservation form for the truly fabulous floral Workshop to he 

given by Janet Walsh, AWS. Joan McKinney, our Workshop 
Chairwoman, has done it again—and brought to us a most 
noted artist and talented teacher in Janet Walsh, AWS. The Floral 
Workshop will run for Bye days, Monda!,—Friday, October 
11-15 from 9-3 pm at the 1860 House, Montgomery Cultural 
Center, 124 Montgomery Road, in Skillman, NJ. The cost is 
$350 for the five days. Classes begin each day at 9 am with 

lectures, painting demonstrations, and an outline of 
daily objectives. 

Janet Walsh returned to live in Pennsylvania after many years 
in Manhattan and Long Island. Ms. Walsh studied at the School 
of Visual Arts and the Art Students League in Manhattan, Janet  

teaches workshops both in the United States and overseas. She 
also juries and judges many regional and national art shows. 

Janet is the author of WATERCOLOR MADE EASY, published by 
Watson-Guptil, which has been reprinted many times. She 
developed a four part instructional video series based on 
this book. 

Classes in this GSWSsponsoreti workshop will be limited to 

twenty people. Reservations will be accepted in postmark order. 
Telephone reservations will not be accepted. The deadline for 
the $100 deposit is August 1st. Checks should he made payable 

to the Garden State Watercolor Society and mailed to Joan 
McKinney, 1095 West Brook Road, Bridgewater, NJ, 08807. 
Directions and a material list will be sent upon payment 
of balance. 



Members' Exhibit 2004 - Capital Elegance 
By Barbara March 

The Garden State Watercolor Society 

presented its Members' Exhibit at Capital 

I lealth System at Mercer from June 7, 

through July 6, 2004, displaying an out-

standing variety of subject matter and 

diverse techniques in watermedia. We 

thank Nancy Schlitter, Director of 

Volunteer Services, and Capital Health, 

who graciously continues to host our 

fine art exhibitions. 

Our Jurors of Awards this year were 

Erika Johanna Neidhardt and Shelly 

Picker, both prominent and 

accomplished watercolor artists from 

Pennsylvania, We gratefully thank our 

Award Sponsors for their donations, 

which totaled over X1,200. 

The Opening Reception was held on 

Saturday June 19, 2004. An elegant 

ensemble of food and drink was 

painstakingly prepared and tastefully 

arranged by Karen Bannister, Hospitality 

Chair, who was assisted by Alice 

Warshaw. We thank Karen and Alice for 

their artful and enjoyable presentation. 

Barbara March. President and Carole 

Bleistein, First Vice President, conducted 

the awards presentation. 

The T'RENT•ON TIMES featured the 

exhibition in the June 8, 2004 edition of 

"Good Times-  magazine. The article 

titled "High water Marks' was written by 

Janet Purcell, who eloquently described 

in detail several of the paintings in the 

show. Artist's works featured and  

photographed in the article included 

Sandy Mezinis (cover photo), Barbara 

March, Angela Barhalace, Joanne 

Augustine and Carole Bleistein, 

A tremendous amount of work goes 

into the preparation of our shows and a 

great deal of thanks is in order to our 

Board of Directors and Standing 

Committee Chairpersons. Many thanks 

to Carole Bleistein, Jennifer Cadoff, 

Connie Gray, Lucy McVicker. ',ivy 

Glaubite, Carolyn Peterson, Marge 

Chavonshian, Diana Patton, Jack Hand, 

Annette Novoa, Joan McKinney, Robyn 

Rosenbaum. Joe Knuth. Karen Bannister 

and Alice Warshaw. 

Group winners Left to right. Sandy Merinis. Barbara March, 
Lorraine Williams. Boris Terris, Beverly Nickel, Joanna 
Augustine. Ed Baurnlin. Marge Chavoeshian. Walter Bill 

standing with hat VP Carole Bleistein. 

Barbara March received Frames & Framers Award. 

Ed Baemlln received Graphic Dimensions Award. 	 Sandy Merinis received Gaier-Flowney Award, 

4 
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Members' Exhibit 2004 continued 

	

We look forward to returning next year 	2005. 	Mark the date! This is an 	The Garden State Watercolor 	Society 

	

to Capital Health System at Mercer for an 	opportunity and benefit for our Full 	would like to congratulate the following 

	

equally elegant Members Exhibit 2005, 	members, from GSWS not to he missed! 	award winners: 

scheduled for May 16 through June 24, 

CSWS Cash Award $300 	 Betty St ropp el 

Daler-Rowney Award, $200 Gift Certificate 	 Sandy Mezinis 

Dater-Rowney Award, $200 Gift Certificate 	 Marge Chayooshian 

Da Vinci Paint Co., Inc. Award, $150 Gift Certificate 	 James Toogood 

Winsor & Newton Award. $125 Watercolor Box 	 Chuck McVlckcr 

Frames & Framers Award, $100 Gift Certificate 	 Barbara March 

M.Graham & Company Award, S100 Watercolor Box 	 Walter Bill 

Triangle Art Center Award, $100 Gift Certificate 	 Joanne Augustine 

Jerry's Artarama Award, $50 Gift Certificate 	 Doris Terris 

Graphic Dimensions Award, Picture Frames ($50) 	 Edward Baunilin 

Stu-Art Supplies Award, $50 Gift Certificate 	  Lorraine Williams 

Dick Blick Art Materials Award, $25 Gift Certificate 	 Beverly Nickel 

Doris Terris received Jerry s Artarama Award. Joanne Augustine received Triangle Art Center Award. 

Marge Chavtioshian received [Mier-Rowney Award. Wafter Sill received M. Graham & Co. Award. 

contiforea on page ri 



Members' Exhibit 2004 continued 

Leff to right Carole Bleistein. Barbara March. Lacy McVicker 
accepting for Charles McVide', the Winsor & Newton Award. 

Left to right Carole Bleiskin. is! VP. Barbara March. President. 
Nancy Schutter. Director of Volunteer Services and 

Mary Helen Wiley, Exhibitions Capital Health System. 

Left to right: Carole Bleisfeio. Barbara March. Beuerly Nickel 
received Dick Slick Award. 

Lett to right Carole Bleisfein. Barbara March. Lorraine Williams 
received STU-ART Supplies Award. 

Membership News 

6 

Summertime! 	How we love it! 
Painting outside and keeping warm in 
the process. Everything blooming! Not 
only do we have the wonderful flowers 
and trees, water and animals, we have 
the music of the waters, be it river or 
ocean, birdsong and bee-buzz, and 
fragrances as well. Our painting in the 
summer becomes a total sensor• 
sensation (add tea and cookies, wine 
and cheese, a sandwich and soda, and 
we include taste in this experience). 
When you do take a break, however, 
there's lots of news from your artist 
friends. Here's some of it! 

Associate LINDA ARNOLD was 
accepted into the Open Juried Show 
sponsored by the Bernardsville Library 
and also had a one-woman exhibit at the 
Pingry School from May 8th to June 8th. 
Linda's work "Farmhouse in Winter" was 
made into a giclee print and sold to raise 
funds for the Kennedy-Martin Farmstead. 
The original of the work is hanging in 
the Bernards Township Town Hall. 

ED BAUMLIN won an Award of 
Excellence in the NJWCS Associates' 
Show at the Children's Hospital, 
Mountainside. Ed was accepted into the 
following juried shows; SAA Members' 

show at the Somerset Art Association, 
Colyell Gallery.  in LamberPille, NJ-AAPL 
Open Paper Mill Playhouse in Millburn, 
Ambridge Regional Prallmille Mill in 
Stockton, Ocean Artist Guild State Show 
in Toms River, NJ-AAPL Noyes Museum 
in Oceanville, and the Perkins Art Center 
in Moorestown. Ed was invited to 
participate in Art Extraordinaire, an art 
show & sale to benefit the Children's 
Museum at Studio 7 Art Gallery in 
Bernardsville, NJ, also the 5th Annual Art 
Exhibition & Auction at Sterling Farm, 
Pittstown. NJ, to benefit the Therapeutic 
Riding Program for handicapped 
children. 

continued on page 7 
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